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QUESTIONS FOR THE CABINET OR CHAIR  
UNDER STANDING ORDER NO 17 

 
CITY COUNCIL MEETING – 16 OCTOBER 2018 

 
 
QUESTION NO 1 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR LUKE STUBBS 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR TRAFFIC AND 

TRANSPORTATION 
COUNCILLOR LYNNE STAGG 

 
Is the Henderson Road pedestrian crossing, as included in the 
2018/9 capital programme, still going to proceed? 
 
 
QUESTION NO 2 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR STEPHEN MORGAN MP 
 
TO REPLY: LEADER OF THE COUNCIL 

COUNCILLOR GERALD VERNON-JACKSON CBE 
 
Following the Government’s failure to secure with respected local 
authorities a devolution deal to benefit Portsmouth, could the Leader 
of the Council confirm what actions his administration is taking with 
neighbouring councils to deliver sub-regional growth and 
desperately needed infrastructure investment for our city? 
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QUESTION NO 3 

 
FROM: COUNCILLOR SCOTT PAYTER-HARRIS 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR HOUSING 

COUNCILLOR DARREN SANDERS 
 
What level of savings is the Housing Revenue Account going to 
have to make to accommodate the loss in revenue from Leamington 
and Horatia Houses? Will this form part of the HRA budget that is 
due in January? 
 
 
QUESTION NO 4 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR DONNA JONES 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR PLANNING, 

REGENERATION AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
COUNCILLOR BEN DOWLING 

 
Can the Cabinet member for PRED confirm how much of the £180m 
Property Investment Portfolio has been spent and what income is 
being generated by the portfolio? 
 
 
QUESTION NO 5 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR TOM COLES 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR PLANNING, 

REGENERATION AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
COUNCILLOR BEN DOWLING 

 
What action is the Council taking to support Fratton Big Local with 
their continued projects to improve life for all in this community? 
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QUESTION NO 6 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR LUKE STUBBS 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR PLANNING, 

REGENERATION AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
COUNCILLOR BEN DOWLING 

 
Are there any plans to put vinyls in the vacant M&S unit in 
Commercial Road? If not, why not? 
 
 
QUESTION NO 7 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR LUKE STUBBS 
 
TO REPLY: LEADER OF THE COUNCIL 

COUNCILLOR GERALD VERNON-JACKSON CBE 
 
When will the council budget be published? 
 
 
QUESTION NO 8 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR LUKE STUBBS 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR TRAFFIC AND 

TRANSPORTATION 
COUNCILLOR LYNNE STAGG 

 
Are there any plans to resurface Craneswater Avenue? 
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QUESTION NO 9 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR LUKE STUBBS 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR TRAFFIC AND 

TRANSPORTATION 
COUNCILLOR LYNNE STAGG 

 
Does this administration support the installation of fixed position 
speed cameras? 
 
 
QUESTION NO 10 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR LUKE STUBBS 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR PLANNING, 

REGENERATION AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
COUNCILLOR BEN DOWLING 

 
What consideration has been given to the likely impact on the 
business rate tax base of the pop-ups proposed for the Drift in the 
City site? 


